

In our assembly this week Cups and Badges were awarded to,

Class Bray cup Olivia-Grace Blackmore

Class Lyn cup Darcy Bruton

Class Caen cup Cleo Parsons

Class Taw cup Charlie Stevenson

Class Torridge cup Ella Surman

**Seal cup** Daniel Bale

Janet Coates cup Tilly Haydon

Sporting achievement award boy Aidan Barrow

**Sporting achievement award girl** Saffron Corriveau

County achievement award Amy Dunbavin

**Governor Badges** Kyle MacBryde, Oliver Mortlock, Finley Youssif, Annabel Hotham-Gough, Henry Baker, Fearne Dallyn, Will Austen, Joe Hughes and Eowyn Faulkner.

## Happy Birthday!

Willow Corriveau, Peaches Forster, Jessica Davie, Harry Stevenson, Poppy Stevenson, Charlotte Rawlinson, Dylan & Ziggy Robinson, Lily Pierce, Charlotte Francis, Grace Bruton, Kacie Foster, Billie-Jean Sanders, Xavier Shapland, Frank Gridley, Ella Surman, Finley Youssif, William Austen, Hannah Hughes Isabel Dapling, Daisy Haydon and Gracie Weston. 21st July 2017 Newsletter: 39

## A Message from Mrs Denham

What a wonderful day we had at Saunton Sands. The weather was in our favour and the children were just so happy. They loved the digging and building, the ice lollies and paddling their toes. We want to say a huge thank you to all the support and help we had to make sure the day was a great success. We had many comments saying how well the children behaved and how polite they were!

I want to say a THANK YOU to our superb Governing Body chaired by Linda Watt, for all their dedication and support for both schools in our Federation. They volunteer tirelessly throughout the year and have really made a difference to the leadership and management of the Federation. They are so pleased with the result of our 2 OFSTED inspections. We must also THANK the wonderful PTA, chaired by Melissa Solman, for all they do, raising much needed funds for the school and also providing a wide variety of events and activities for all the pupils and their families. We are very grateful to them for all their hard work.

We have to say a huge goodbye to our amazing and wonderful Y6 – goodbye Will, Zac, Daniel, Aidan, Rian, Grace, Thomas, Amy, Eowyn, Jake, Jessica, Emily, Shaun, Thomas, Ella and Charlie. Thank you Mr Pettifer and Mrs Ashton for organising such a lovely leaver's service. We wish you every success as you move onto your new adventures in secondary school.

We also need to say a big goodbye to the Hughes family, Joe, Hannah and Laura who are moving on to new schools. We will miss them and their family and wish them all the very best.

Attendance: 25 of our children have achieved an excellent attendance record this year which is 20% of the school. 13 pupils, have attained a 100% attendance record – wow, well done. They are Daniel Bale, Peaches Forster, Jake Greening, Matilda Haydon, Annabel Hotham-Gough, Riley Kift, Kayla MacBryde, Kyle MacBryde, John Potter, Emma-Grace Shapland, Max Stevens, Ben Williams and Rosana Williams. 12 children have attained a 99% attendance record: Hayden Ligat-Jones, Willow Corriveau, Amy Dunbavin, Nye Faulkner, Thomas Greening, Connor Kellaway, Reuben Mihai, Oliver Mortlock, Joe Symons, Sam Austen, Kaiden Williams and Lizzie Wythes-Roach. Well done to you all.

I can't believe we have finally reached the end of such a busy school year. I am so proud of all the children at Bratton - they have worked hard and played hard! They are what make Bratton such a special school to work in. I wish you all a wonderful summer holiday and hope the sun continues to shine.

Fantastic news, Mrs Tapp and her team have once again achieved the five star food hygiene rating after an inspection from Devon County Council.

## SCHOOL GAMES AWARD

We are pleased to announce that our school has received confirmation that we have been awarded the GOLD standard in recognition for all our hard work, surrounding physical education within the school. Well done to the children, staff and parents.



